
 

 

 

 

 

LITERACY VOLUNTEERS OF  

TIFTON-TIFT COUNTY 

ATTENDEES AT THE Fourth Annual Choc-It-Up for Literacy 

fundraiser voted on Tiftonôs best tasting chocolate 

desserts and also awarded the local chocolate makers 

with the most creative skills. The event was held February 

2 at the Tifton Hilton Garden Inn.  

A newcomer to the competition, The Local Kitchen and 

Bar, took first for best taste in a landslide vote. 

Smallcakes: A Cupcakery won first place in Presentation 

for the third year in a row and also took Best in Show. 

Also providing tasty competition were Publix, Cakes by 

Audrey, Cracker Barrel, Golden Corral and Red Lobster.  

ñWe are so happy so many people came out to bid in 

the silent auction and live auction and make Choc-It-Up 

2016 a success for Literacy Volunteers,ò said Sharonda 

Murphy-Henton, LV president.  

 
The Local Kitchen and Bar owners and managers, David and Jennifer 

Scarbrough, received the award for Best Taste. The award was 

presented by Literacy Volunteers Executive Director Bonnie Sayles. 

 

 
Smallcakes: A Cupcakery won Best Presentation and Best in Show. 

Bonnie Sayles 

Executive Director 

ADULT LITERACY BARROW 

THE 22ND ANNUAL LITERACY BALL, held in January, raised 

almost $22,000 for the Coalition to support its students 

and instructors. South State Bank became the first 

ñPresenting Sponsorò for the Literacy Ball. Adult Literacy 

Barrow could not support the Adult Education efforts in 

Barrow County without the support of the businesses and 

citizens of the area.   

 
The 2016 Literacy Ball Planning Committee. 

Dr. Ron Saunders 

Executive Director 

CLCP Information 

CLCP is an innovative program designed to promote 

community literacy and improve literacy levels throughout 

Georgia.  If you are interested in starting a CLCP in your 

community, Contact Billie Izard at 404-679-5256 or 

bizard@tcsg.edu or CLCP, TCSG, 1800 Century Place NE, 

Suite 300, Atlanta, GA 30345. 
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SUMTER COUNTY LEARNING FOR EVERYONE, 
INC. (LEAP) 

THE TEAM FROM Southland Academy took the title of ñBee 

for Literacyò Spelling Bee Champions this year. Sumter 

County LEAPôs spelling bee was quite different from 

previous years. Every team made it to the Advanced 

Round and, as a result, the judges ran out of words. 

Luckily, there was a backup list.  

In addition to the main spelling event, there was a 

raffle with donations from Richelleôs Bakery, Red Hills 

Outdoors, Subway, Center Stage Market, Minick Interiors, 

South Georgia Technical College, and the Maze. 

Learning for Everyone gives special thanks to the ALAI 

Board Members, LEAP Board Members, Dr. Kuipers, 

Thurston Clary, GSW A/V Staff, Judge Sizemore, and 

Judge Smith for helping make this yearôs Spelling Bee a 

success.  

 
The winning team of Bee for Literacy, Southland Academy, with 

Executive Director Brittany Dawson (on left). 

LEAP IS HAPPY to receive a grant of $2000 from the Wells 

Fargo Corporation. The funds will support Adult Literacy 

efforts in Americus and greater Sumter County. 

LEAP MEMBERS ARE excited to announce that they have 

approved 88 scholarships, which have enabled 18 

students to earn their GED diploma. 

Brittany Dawson 

Executive Director 

GAINESVILLE/HALL COUNTY ALLIANCE FOR 
LITERACY 

ON FEBRUARY 18, students from Hall County joined others 

from Lanier Technical College for the annual Day on the 

Hill. They witnessed bills being passed, had their picture 

taken with Governor Deal, and spoke with Senator Butch 

Miller and Representatives Carl Rogers and Lee Hawkins.  

 
Annual Day on the Hill photo with Governor Deal. 

THE ALLIANCE RECEIVED A $12,000 grant from Jackson 

EMC that will be used for GED classes and basic literacy 

instruction, curriculum, and CLCP marketing materials. 

The CLCP also received $5,000 from its three local 

Walmart stores. 

Dorothy Shinafelt 

Executive Director 

COBBWORKS LITERACY COUNCIL 

COBBWORKS LITERACY COUNCIL wishes to honor its 

Volunteer of the Year, Lake Ritter. A math professor at 

KSU, Lake has been volunteering with the Literacy 

Council for three years. He has taught at KSU for ten 

years where he recently was awarded the Distinguished 

Teaching Award for the 2015ï2016 school year. Lake is 

very enthusiastic about helping struggling students grasp 

math concepts. 

 
       Lake Ritter, CobbWorks Literacy Councilôs Volunteer of the Year. 

Judy Venable 

Executive Director 
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CLINCH COUNTY CLCP 

IN MARCH, Clinch County Family Connection and the 

Clinch County CLCP presented a personal dictionary to 

local third graders. Each student now has a personal copy 

of the classroom dictionary to keep at his or her home to 

use for writing assignments and vocabulary support. 

 
Third graders in Clinch County show off their new dictionaries. 

Jennifer Smith 

Executive Director 

VOLUNTEERS FOR LITERACY OF HABERSHAM 

VOLUNTEERS FOR LITERACYôS Fifth Annual Rubber Duck 

Race fundraiser will be held Saturday, May 21, during the 

Clarkesville Mountain Laurel Festival. The race starts at 

3:30 PM at the bridge in Pittôs Park, where the ducks will 

be released into the river. The owner of the first duck to 

cross the finish line wins! The first place winner will 

receive $500, second place will receive $300, and third 

place will receive $200 dollars. Tickets to adopt a duck 

are $5 and are on sale at the Clarkesville and Cornelia 

Libraries and the Soque River Watershed Association 

office in Clarkesville. They will also be available on the 

Clarkesville square the day of the race. All proceeds help 

support VFL literacy programs in Habersham County.  

 
VFL volunteers (L-R) Maria Lourdes Jeronimo, Esmeralda Rios, Caselin 

Pritchett, William Rodriquez, Imelda Fajardo, Maria Ramirez, and 

Lorena Mora. 

Phylecia Wilson 

Executive Director 

LITERACY FORSYTH 

LITERACY FORSYTH IS PLEASED to announce that it will be 

receiving a $1000 Community Support Grant from 

Georgia Teachers of English to Speakers of Other 

Languages (GATESOL). The grant will support Literacy 

Forsythôs Story Art Summer Youth Camp, which serves 

at-risk teen English Language Learners from Forsyth 

County schools. Many of the teens served do not use 

English at home during the summer break and have 

difficulty re-entering school. The camp provides a safe 

space to practice English speaking, writing, reading and 

listening.  

LITERACY FORSYTHôS EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, Rebecca Eller, 

was highlighted in the feature article of County Line, a 

local magazine in Forsyth County. The magazine 

discussed Ellerôs work and that of three other women 

executive directors of local nonprofit organizations.  

 
Executive Director Rebecca Eller was featured in County Line. 

TWO RECENT EVENTS took place in honor of Kathy Jolly, a 

founding member and also board member of Literacy 

Forsyth, who passed away last July.  

To commemorate Kathyôs work in Adult Literacy, 

Literacy Forsyth donated $2,500 to the Forsyth County 

Public Library to create the Adult Emerging Readers 

Collection, which will feature 166 titles selected 

specifically for adults who would like to improve their 

reading skills.  
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In addition, a benefit concert, performed by the Kruger 

Brothers bluegrass band, was held in honor of Kathy. Half 

of the concert proceeds were donated to Literacy Forsyth, 

honoring Kathyôs love both of bluegrass and of supporting 

adult education in her community. ñ[Kathy] did a lot of 

work in her life to help families access education and 

literacy,ò said Executive Director Rebecca Eller. Kathyôs 

work included the establishment of Literacy Forsyth, 

bringing ESOL classes to the community, and helping 

raise money for the United Way. 

LITERACY FORSYTH RECEIVED a colorful donation of 

Easter eggs from the ñKick It Upò program, a group of 

teens performing service and receiving mentoring in the 

Mentor Me North Georgia organization. The eggs were 

distributed to the children of Literacy Forsyth students. 

 

Rebecca Eller 

Executive Director 

LUMPKIN COUNTY LITERACY COALITION 

COMING IN TWO YEARS ahead of schedule, Lumpkin 

Literacy is finishing up the final paperwork to transition 

Lumpkin County from Participant to full Certified Literate 

Community status. Lumpkin Literacy has served over 

2,220 adults and over 7,000 children, and has given out 

over 72,000 childrenôs books in the past eight years. 

 

LUMPKIN LITERACY THANKS the Law Office of Alfred Chang 

for their donation of student dictionaries, which were 

distributed to 3rd graders in Lumpkin County. A Lumpkin 

Literacy sticker was added to the cover of each dictionary. 

Alfred Chang assisted the Lumpkin Literacy volunteers in 

delivering the dictionaries to the students. 

 
(L) Alfred Chang helps Lumpkin Literacy volunteers distribute student 

dictionaries to third graders. 

ON MARCH 5, Lumpkin Literacy celebrated its Fifth Annual 

Not-at-all Ball, where community members buy a ticket 

and then spend the evening reading at home. ñThe joy of 

the Not-at-all Ball is knowing that, by donating and not 

attending and event, you are actually helping people learn 

to read,ò said Julie Leibel, Executive Director. All profits 

go to funding the Dolly Parton Imagination Library for pre-

schoolers and other literacy programs in Lumpkin County, 

including ESL, adult literacy, and the GED test. 

Julie Leibel 

Executive Director 

 

For CLCP information and materials visit the CLCP 

website at www.clcpga.org. 

 

CLCP Websites: 

Athens-Clarke      www.athensliteracy.org 
Baldwin County       www.milledgeville.communitiesinschools.org   
Calhoun-Gordon County       www.calhoungordonliteracy.org  
Carroll County     www.liftcarroll.wix.com/geds 
Catoosa County     www.catoosacitizensforliteracy  
Cobb County     www.cobbworks.org  
Columbus-Muscogee    www.theliteracyalliance.org  
Coweta County     www.clickcoweta.org 
Dawson County     www.readdawson.com 
DeKalb County     www.dekalbcouncil.org  
Forsyth County     www.literacyforsyth.org 
Habersham County    www.vflhabersham.com  
Hall County     www.allianceforliteracy.org  
Jackson County        www.jacksoncountyclcp.org   
Lumpkin County     www.lumpkinliteracy.org  
Macon County www.literacycouncilofmaconcounty.weebly.com  
Peach County     www.peach-leap.org  
Pierce County     www.piercecountyfamilyconnection.com 
Sumter County  www.learningforeveryone.org 
Tift County     www.tiftlv.org  
Troup County     www.troupclcp.org  
Winder-Barrow County    www.adultliteracybarrow.org  
State CLCP website    www.clcpga.org   
 

http://www.clcpga.org/
http://www.athensliteracy.org/
http://www.milledgeville.communitiesinschools.org/
http://www.calhoungordonliteracy.org/
http://www.catoosacitizensforliteracy/
http://www.cobbworks.org/
http://www.theliteracyalliance.org/
http://www.clickcoweta.org/
http://www.dekalbcouncil.org/
http://www.literacyforsyth.org/
http://www.vflhabersham.com/
http://www.allianceforliteracy.org/
http://www.jacksoncountyclcp.org/
http://www.lumpkinliteracy.org/
http://www.literacycouncilofmaconcounty.weebly.com/
http://www.peach-leap.org/
http://www.learningforeveryone.org/
http://www.tiftlv.org/
http://www.troupclcp.org/
http://www.adultliteracybarrow.org/
http://www.clcpga.org/
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CATOOSA CITIZENS FOR LITERACY 

ON FEBRUARY 18, the Catoosa Citizens for Literacy held 

its Seventh Annual One Book One Community event at 

the Catoosa County Library. Mr. Keith Robinson, author 

of Island of Fog, appeared as the guest speaker for the 

event. The Dual County Defenders, a reading 

performance group, presented several selections from the 

book. Following the presentation, Mr. Robinson 

autographed books and chatted with the guests in 

attendance. One Book One Community operates much 

like a book club with everyone reading, thinking about and 

discussing the same story. The program is a way to 

connect the community with reading and has always been 

well received. 

 

 
The Dual County Defenders performing selections from Island of Fog, 

by Keith Robinson. 

 
Keith Robinson, author of Island of Fog.  

THE CATOOSA CITIZENS FOR LITERACY has awarded eleven 

Catoosa County Title I schools generous additions to their 

parent lending libraries. These gifts to the Title I Family 

Resource Centers each include 20 books for parent 

check-out. The books cover a variety of topics, such as 

identifying bullying in school, teaching children to read, 

helping children with math, and many more. 

 
(L-R) Denia Reese, Superintendent, Catoosa County Schools, and 

Executive Director Shirley Smith.  

Shirley Smith 

Exectuive Director 

THE LITERACY ALLIANCE 

Executive Director Barbara Moushon was recently 

selected by the Columbus Area Library Association 

(CALA) to be a recipient of their Library Recognition 

Award (LIBRA). The purpose of the award is to recognize 

individuals who have had a positive impact on libraries, 

reading, and literacy in the Columbus area.  

 
Executive Director Barbara Moushon is the recipient of the  

LIBRA Award. 

Barbara Moushon 

Executive Director 
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YEARS OF SERVICE  

AWARDS 

 
Spring Rosati, five years of service. 

 

 
Debbie Burdette, fifteen years of service. 

 

 
Shirley Smith, twenty years of service. 

Not pictured: 
Joni Harbin-Thomas, five years of service. 
Betty Hulsey, five years of service. 

THE ANNUAL CLCP RETREAT was held March 30ï31 at 

Callaway Gardens. Luncheon keynote speaker was Jackson 

County Sheriff Janis Mangum, a GED diploma recipient.  

During the luncheon, CLCP Directors were recognized for 

years of service. Recognized were Spring Rosati (Macon 

County), Joni Harbin-Thomas (Gordon County), and Betty 

Hulsey (Hart County) for five years; Debbie Burdette (Troup 

County) for fifteen years; and Shirley Smith (Catoosa 

County) for twenty years. Professional Association Board 

Chair Barbara Moushon presented certificates and plaques. 

Dinner keynote speaker was TCSG Deputy 

Commissioner Matt Arthur. State Board Members Ben 

Copeland, Mary Flanders, Shirley Smith and Dinah Wayne 

joined the directors for the retreat. Ms. Smith brought 

greetings from the state board at lunch and Mr. Copeland 

brought state board greetings at dinner. Ms. Flanders was 

recognized during dinner for her years of support for CLCP 

and for her years of service as chair of the state board adult 

education committee.   Also in attendance and presenting 

during the retreat were Assistant Commissioner Beverly E. 

Smith, Instructional Services Director Bobby Creech, 

Professional Development and Transition Resources 

Director Carla DeBose, GED Testing Program Director 

Latanya Overby, and Federal/State Grant Reporting Director 

Serena Walker. 

CLCP RETREAT 2016 


